
  

 
 
 
 
Cllr. Mark Arnull 
Chairman of the Northamptonshire Police, Fire & Crime Panel 
C/O James Edmunds 
Assistant Manager - Democratic Services 
West Northamptonshire Council  
One Angel Square, Northampton 
NN1 1ED 
 
                         21st August 2025 
 
Dear Cllr. Arnull, 
 
 
Following the publication of your response to the Fire & Rescue Statement for 2024/25 I am 
pleased to respond to the Panel in accordance with section 6 in accordance with the Police 
Reform & Social Responsibility Act 2011 Section 12 Paragraph 4(a). 
 
I am grateful for the ongoing feedback and interest the Panel have shown in the work of our 
Fire and Rescue Service. The debate regarding the Fire and Rescue Statement was both 
positive and constructive and the recognition of the challenges facing the service underlines 
the importance of partnership working. 
 
As with the work of the OPFCC, the provision of data will undoubtedly help support the panel 
to undertake their role in holding me to account in relation to the Fire and Rescue Service. I 
am happy to ensure we can provide the panel with the relevant data to ensure progress in 
relation to key performance indicators can be set in future reports. 
 
I would like to thank the panel for the positive and constructive response to the Fire & Rescue 
Statement and I look forward to working with you, over the coming year.  
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Danielle Stone 
Police, Fire and Crime Commissioner for Northamptonshire  


